




























































































































































































































































Response received following publication of the proposal (Section 5.1 of the report refers) 
 
 
 
From: School consultation [mailto:donotreply@highland.gov.uk]  
Sent: 21 May 2018 21:34 
To: Education Consultations 
Subject: Ness Castle consultation comments 
 

Name of consultation: Ness Castle 

 

Your comments: On behalf of Holm Community Council, may I make the following 
comments in strong support of Option B as presented in the final consultation on catchment 
areas of Holm and Ness Castle Primary School.  
 
1.         Option B both retains the existing catchment area for Holm School and adds to it a 
little. This is important because although the school currently is full to its limit, the opening 
of the new school for those in Ness Castle and, in time, Ness Side will immediately alleviate 
pressure on the roll of Holm Primary School. It also means that with the natural fluctuation in 
the demographics of housing occupancy the number on the roll in the Holm Primary School 
area will, over the coming years, likely fall gradually, rather than sharply. Brand new houses 
tend to attract new families, whereas this can’t be so readily said of older, second hand 
housing stock (although it should be quickly said Holm remains a highly desirable place to 
live!) Option B keeps Holm as a very viable primary school, potentially with capacity in 
future again for placing requests. Option C would continue to see it strain to breaking point. 
 
2.         The routes of roads and paths to the new Ness Castle school present certain 
challenges. There is one access road in from Dores Road and two pedestrian routes; one also 
from Dores Road up the existing private track to Ness Castle and one in from Torbreck, down 
the existing private access track to Ness Castle. For those coming from the Holm Dell 
development to the new Ness Castle school it would be either a long walk, or an awkward 
drive, in the shape generally of a U, down a busy road and back up another road. It is 
appreciated it will also be a long walk or drive for those in Ness side to reach Ness Castle 
Primary, but it would be longer yet and up a busier road if they were to go to Holm School 
(as per Option C). On dark winter mornings/ evenings anything which can be done to limit 
journey times for children has to be welcome. Not only that, there is no naturally easy way 
for any in the Holm Dell Drive / Essich Gardens areas to access Ness Castle Primary, 
whereas there is already a familiar, tried and tested route to Holm school for those children.  
 
In summary, of the four options tabled Option B is the one which provides the safest and the 
most “natural” or obvious routes to the respective schools.  

 

Upload documents or letters :  

 

mailto:donotreply@highland.gov.uk


I am commenting as: Chair of Holm Community Council  

 

I am commenting on behalf of: Community Council 

 

Name of Community Council: Holm 

 

Name:  

Title First name Last name 
Mr Murray McCheyne 

 

Address:  

postcode_search Choose address Did you find the address on 
the list above? 

iv2 6dj Drumdevan Cottage Essich Road - Dores 
Road Inverness IV2 6DJ Yes 
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